臺灣警察專科學校 97 學年度甄選入學中央警察大學初試 英文 試題

壹、單選題:(一)30題,題號自第1題至第30題,每題2分,計60分。

(二)未作答者不給分,答錯 1 題倒扣 0.5 分。

Ι.	字彙(第1題至第9題	, 共 18 分)			
1.	They like the of	f flavors at this new ice crean	n shop.		
	(A) prosperity	(B) diversity	(C) adversity	(D) verbality	
2.	The government announce	ed that the disease was not	, so people didn't nee	d to be panic.	
	(A) inflammable	(B) contentious	(C) hospitable	(D) contagious	
3.	No matter how you are to serve in the army, you have no choice.				
	(A) reluctant	(B) energetic	(C) independent	(D) relevant	
4.	My conclusion was from a report I read the other day.				
	(A) induced	(B) reduced	(C) conduced	(D) deduced	
5.	The amusement park is being and will be closed until the end of this month.				
	(A) dominated	(B) extracted	(C) renovated	(D) fascinated	
6.	This DVD is the	of 10 encyclopedias.			
	(A) equivalent	(B) equipment	(C) envelopment	(D) enforcement	
7.	Andy is bilingual, in both English and German.				
	(A) effective	(B) proficient	(C) diligent	(D) luxurious	
8.	The car's computer can _	The car's computer can your location back to the main office.			
	(A) transform	(B) transplant	(C) transmit	(D) transfer	
9.	Exercising and eating organic food are to your health.				
	(A) available	(B) conducive	(C) introverted	(D) allergic	
II.	成語 (第10題至第15	5題,共12分)			
10	You should have considered his age before asking him to such a heavy job.				
	(A) take over	(B) take after	(C) take down	(D) take off	
11	When you have five children, you have to learn how to				
	(A) beat around the bush	(B) read between the lines	(C) talk big	(D) cut corners	
			第一頁(共四頁) ※請接	& 背面	

		•					
12.	12. If you need a shoulder to cry on, you can always me.						
	(A) catch up	(B) cover up	(C) count on	(D) come in			
13.	People him because he keeps on lying.						
	(A) look ahead	(B) look forward to	(C) look up to	(D) look down upon			
14.	Henry felt pretty bad know	wing that his girlfriend had _	his invitation.				
	(A) turned down	(B) turned up	(C) turned into	(D) turned out			
15. John is very shy. He can not courage to ask Nancy to marry him.							
	(A) cheer up	(B) pluck up	(C) make up	(D) set up			
III.	II. 文法(第16題至第20題,共10分)						
16.	6. By the time she arrived at the station, the train						
	(A) left	(B) will leave	(C) had left	(D) will have left			
17.	7. They raised a proposal that the meeting						
	(A) should put off	(B) put off	(C) be put off	(D) be putted off			
18.	The wind went sighing ov	ver the land, the g	grasses to and fro.				
	(A) tossing	(B) to toss	(C) toss	(D) and toss			
19.	9. This river is not as clean as it used						
	(A) be	(B) to be	(C) to clean	(D) to cleaning			
20.	0. Most of us work in the morning than in the afternoon.						
	(A) efficient	(B) efficiently	(C) more efficient	(D) more efficiently			
IV.	[V. 句型 (第 21 題至第 25 題, 共 10 分)						
21.	21. I'd rather you her about it yesterday.						
	(A) didn't tell	(B) hadn't told	(C) not to tell	(D) not have told			
22.	2. The mother can not help at her daughter's joke.						
	(A) but smile	(B) but smiling	(C) to smile	(D) to smiling			
23.	Vivian must be much happier than when she hears the good news.						
	(A) us most	(B) do most of us	(C) most of us is	(D) are most of us			
24.	. The apple pie my mother made good. Please try some.						
	(A) tasting	(B) tastes	(C) is tasting	(D) has tasted			
25.	Learning things is like sa	iling a boat against the curre	nt; advances	retreats.			
	(A) it neithernor	(B) oneanother	(C) it eitheror	(D) onethe other			
			第二頁(共四頁) ※	《請接下頁			

V. 閱讀測驗 (第 26 題至第 30 題,共 10 分)

To toot, to cut the cheese, or to pass gas. These are all funny ways to talk about something that everyone does: Farts! A normal person passes about half a liter of gas a day. That equals about 14 farts per day. Lots of people are embarrassed by farts, but there is no need to be. The first step is to admit that you do it. After you face up to this fact, then you can really enjoy learning some interesting facts about farts.

First of all, let's look at where farts come from. There are several sources of fart gas. We get fart gas from the air we swallow. Gas also goes into our intestines from our blood. In addition, gas is also produced from chemical reaction and bacteria living in our intestines. Nervous people usually have more gas. This is because they swallow more air. In addition, food goes through their digestive systems faster. This means that the oxygen cannot be absorbed from the food quickly enough. Therefore, oxygen naturally in the food goes into the intestines and becomes fart gas.

Another interesting fact is that a person's diet affects the stinkiness of farts. The stinkiness of a fart has to do with a certain chemical in food. Foods with a lot of sulphur in them, such as eggs, meat, and cauliflower, cause stinkier farts. Beans cause a lot of farts, but these farts aren't usually really stinky. Beans aren't high in sulphur. However, they do contain a lot of sugars that bacteria in the intestines love. The bacteria eat the sugars and produce gas.

Finally, people wonder, "Where do farts go when you hold them in? Are these held farts harmful?" Well, these farts will not poison you. However, you may get a bad stomachache from the pressure. Farts that you hold in are neither released nor absorbed. They move back up into the intestine and sooner or later come out. They are not lost, just delayed. So now that you know some facts about farts, be proud of yourself and say, "Yes, I cut the cheese!"

26	What	:.	tha	main	ida	ഹ
2h	wnat	18	tne	main	iae	а!

(A) Dangers of farts

(B) Jokes about farts

(C) Myths about farts

- (D) Things to know about farts
- 27. How much gas does a person produce in one day?
 - (A) None

(B) Less than one liter

(C) One liter

(D) Fourteen liters

- 28. Why do farts smell bad?
 - (A) The air is bad.

(B) They contain sulphur

(C) Food is digested quickly

- (D) They are from bacteria.
- 29. According to the reading, which of the following foods would cause stinkier farts?
 - (A) Candy

(B) Steak

(C) Black beans

(D) Pasta

第三頁(共四頁) ※請接背面

30. The word "diet" in the	his reading probably i	means:					
(A) A part of the dig	estive system	(B) A pro	ogram for losing weight				
(C) Special foods to	improve health	(D) The	food a person eats				
貳、多重選擇題:(一)) 共 10 題,題號自 ⁵	第 31 題至第 40 題,4	基題 4 分,計 40 分。				
(=)) 每題 5 個選項,至	.少有1個選項是正確	的,每題皆不捌扣,5	個選項全部答對得該是			
	全部分數,只錯1	個選項可得一半分數	,錯2個或2個以上選	項不給分。			
31. They are planning to	the theate	ra supermar	ket.				
(A) convertinto	(B) changeinto	(C) transforminto	(D) conversewith	(E) translateinto			
32. John went to New Zo	ealand broa	adening his horizon.					
(A) in order to	(B) with a view to	(C) with an eye to	(D) so as to	(E) for the purpose of			
33 the delay,	33 the delay, the conference was canceled.						
(A) Owing to	(B) Due to	(C) As a result of	(D) On account of	(E) Because of			
34. Our math teacher tau	34. Our math teacher taught us that a triangle three lines.						
(A) is composed of	(B) is consist of	(C) is made up of	(D) is made up for	(E) comprises			
35. If you want to contact	ct me, please	immediately.					
(A) call me on	(B) call me up	(C) give me a ring	(D) give me a buzz	(E) give me a call			
(A) call me on (B) call me up (C) give me a ring (D) give me a buzz (E) give me a call 36. Some students are very nervous because the final exam is							
(A) approaching	(B) reproaching	(C) far and near	(D) around the corner	(E) step by step			
37. We haver	37. We have reasoning with those stubborn people.						
(A) difficulty to	(B) difficulty	(C) a hard time	(D) problems to	(E) problems			
38. He cannot swim, can he play basketball.							
(A) and nor	(B) nor	(C) and neither	(D) neither	(E) either			
39. She sometimes does	things to a	annoy her boyfriend.	,				
(A) deliberately	(B) intentionally	(C) immediately	(D) on purpose	(E) to the purpose			
40. Please to l	nelp those people who	o are in danger.					
(A) do your best	(B) do all you can	(C) try your best	(D) do your utmost	(E) make an effort			

第四頁(共四頁)